ISSUED: November 19, 2021

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON
UE 394

In the Matter of
MEMORANDUM
PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC
COMPANY,

Request for a General Rate Revision.

As addressed in the July 12, 2021 memorandum in this docket, the Commission seeks to
establish a process for obtaining revenue requirement and rate spread scenario runs in this
proceeding. Specifically, the Commission seeks to implement a process under which
limited company staff would be designated to run scenarios identified by the Commission
or ALJ after the close of the record for purposes of assisting the Commissioners assess
the impact of potential decisions. Additionally, the July 12, 2021 memorandum
requested that parties address the safeguards that should be implemented within that
process, including the use of a non-disclosure agreement.

On September 14, 2021, Staff filed a proposed process and service agreement developed
after discussions with PGE. On November 15, 2021, Staff filed a revised version of the
service agreement. Staff explains that Staff and PGE have updated the service agreement
to extend the length of the agreement until two years from the date of a final order by the
Commission in the docket and add an “Acknowledgement of Confidentiality” provision.

Any input from parties on the proposed process and service agreement filed on
November 15, 2021 is due by 3:00 p.m. on December 3, 2021.

Dated this 19t day of November, 2021, at Salem, Oregon.

Alison Lackey
Administrative Law Judge



